



## **CAMBRIDGE COURIER**

Information about our next Rotary Meeting (usually held at Cambridge Bowling Club, 7.10 for 7.30 am):

Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup> September 2023

Speaker: Carol Redford Topic: Astro Tourism

On Duty: Speaker Host, Introduction & thanks: Peter Burns

## Coming up soon

Wednesday 13<sup>th</sup> September 2023

Speaker: Dr David Haig Topic: 7 cm Per Year

Speaker Host, Intro & thanks: Rory Beattie

Set up/pack up: Stan Robins

## **GENERAL NEWS ITEMS**

Set up/Pack up: Peter Pearse

- September is COLLECTION MONTH for our Fete. See Peter Pearse's email coming this week.
- 2. Social Curry Night Wednesday 4<sup>th</sup> October 2023 Invitations being sent out this week.

## NEWS FROM LAST WEEK

The District Governor's Official Visit is always a special occasion, and this one was no exception. PDG Ross Ledger introduced DG Ineke Oliver at our meeting which was attended by 4 other Rotary Clubs – Heirisson, Mt Lawley, Northbridge and North Perth, plus our Rotary Exchange Student, Betty. This year Western Australia has only 1 District now known as District 9423, and it comprises 87 Clubs and 5 Rotaract Clubs, so the DG has a very busy time trying to schedule visits to all the Clubs. The DG discussed the Rotary Theme "Create Hope in the World" and hoped that all Clubs will get involved in the main projects of Stopping Domestic Violence, Peace Pole Project, Protection for Young People and the Rotary Foundation. The DG likened Rotary to a tree with roots going out in all directions and to keep this tree healthy and to bear fruit, it is important for all Clubs to increase membership and to get Rotary's name out into the Community. The promotion of Rotary will be highlighted by Rotary Action Day to be held in Forrest Place, Perth on Saturday 13<sup>th</sup> April 2024. At the completion of the DG's address, all Club Presidents gave a 3 minute talk on what their Club is doing and what they hope to achieve in the coming Rotary year.

The Rotary 4 Way Junior Speaking Competition State Final was held at Safety Bay Bowling Club with 5 finalists. Our representative, Sarah Choate from Lake Monger Primary School, was Runner Up speaking on "Children Matter". President Frank, Eileen, Jeremy and Jeanette represented our Club. Sarah did Cambridge Rotary and her School proud!

Veronica Lawrance of the Mill Point Rotary Club will be the DG of our District 9423 in 2025/26. Congrats!



This morning there was a tap on our front door. Our plumber has a funny sense of humour.

**Birthdays:** Mike Graham (17 Aug); Mary Beattie (3 Sep) **Wedding anniversaries:** Mike & Yvonne Graham (31 Aug)

Rotary anniversaries: none this time

IF A MEMBER CAN'T ATTEND, OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY <u>EARLY</u> MONDAY MORNING

Either by telephone (0438 462 917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au).

Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary